Oregon Fire District Directors Association
Board Meeting

November 7, 2012

President Reeves called the meeting to order at 1:31 p.m.   A quorum was present.
Present:

Bob Reeves, President​​​​
Roy Palmer, 1st Vice President
Don Trotter, 2nd Vice President
David Jones, Immediate Past President
Darrell King

Mark Kreutzer

Eldon Marcum

Carol Smith

Dennis Rogers

Guests:

Ken Jones, OFDDA Legal Counsel
Kevin Pardy, SDAO

Chief Mark Wallace, Oregon State Fire Marshal 
Chief Doug Branch

David Sellers, OVFA
Staff:  

Genoa Ingram

Jessica Carpenter

Minutes 
MOTION:  Moved by Roy Palmer and seconded by Dennis Rogers to approve the minutes of the September 8, 2012 meeting as submitted.  Motion passed.
Financial Report

Genoa Ingram reviewed the financial documents dated November 6, 2012 reflecting a net gain of $9,428.   The Board was told to expect an addition $11,000 from LOSAP administrative fees before year end.

MOTION:  Moved by Dennis Rogers and seconded by Eldon Marcum to accept the financial report as submitted.  Motion passed.
Don Trotter reminded staff to distribute copies of the proposed budget information and the current dues structure at the Friday Business Meeting so that the membership would have the opportunity to review it before the Budget Meeting at 5:15 p.m. on Friday.  
Don also discussed incentives to encourage attendees to turn in their Conference Evaluations and the OFDDA Member Survey.  Staff was instructed to distribute tickets to those who turned in their questionnaires and two prizes would be raffled off. 

Guest Reports

· Jim Aldrich, OFCA Representative, provided an updated on bridge access and unsuccessful efforts to qualify preventative measures for grants under FEMA.  He also discussed the use of Drop Box software by the OFCA Board which reduced paper documents.  The Spring Conference is scheduled for May 8-10 at Eagle Crest.

· David Sellers, OVFA President, provided a brief report on OVFA activities, noting that an expanded report was being provided during Opening Ceremonies.  He thanked the Board for including OVFA in planning of the 2013 Conference and stated that he hoped to continue building relationships with other fire service partners.

· Kevin Pardy, SDAO, offered to meet with Board members after the meeting regarding any issues. 
· Chief Mark Wallace, State Fire Marshal, distributed a map of the coverage area for which the State Fire Marshal is responsible.  He also provided an organizational chart which has been impacted by passage of HB 4131 (2011 Session) relating to the 11-1 manager/employee ratio for state agencies.  Chief Wallace provided an update on budget efforts and thanked OFDDA for submitting a letter to the Governor in support of OSFM budgetary concepts. 
President’s Report
President Reeves reported that he and Chief Palmer had attended the OFSOA Banquet and that staff had attended OFCA Board meetings on those dates when he was unable to attend.    He noted that updates on those meetings had been forwarded to the Board. 
Staff Report

Strategic Plan Objectives   Genoa Ingram reported that the Plan had not received a thorough review this month but that many of the goals are being met, particularly those relating to the Conference.  

Conference Schedules   Staff reviewed the Board Conference Schedules and responded to questions.

Letter to Governor Regarding OSFM Budget Items  The Board reviewed the draft letter to the governor regarding budget requests.  Staff explained that without the inclusion of the items in the Governor’s Recommended Budget as requested in the letter, there would be no opportunity for legislators to deliberate them.  

MOTION:  Moved by Eldon Marcum and seconded by Dennis Rogers to approve the letter, with one minor modification, for President Reeve’s signature.  Motion passed.

Committee Reports
Governor’s Fire Service Policy Council   President Reeves provided a report on the GFSPC (EXHIBIT A).

BPSST:  Dave Jones reported that any change to the FIPT would impact the fire training program through DPSST.  Under the status quo, a minimum of three programs will be cut including the Firefighter 1 Training Program, one position which is currently vacant, and up to six fire training events per year.  On the Administration side, 2013 will bring a number of housekeeping changes to the Administrative Rules.  Additionally a third Basic Policy Class was approved by the Board.  On the Fire side, Astoria has had difficulties maintaining training records and the Assistant Chief had falsified certificates for training.  The discrepancies have cost one individual their career and all documents are currently being reviewed.    The Fire Policy Committee is scheduled for November 28. 
Insurance/Risk Management:  No report.  
Joint Conference   1st Vice President Roy Palmer discussed the success of the current Conference and reported that excitement was building regarding the 2014 All Fire Service Conference.

NAEFO   Mark Kreutzer reported on efforts at the federal level to pass the Volunteer Responder Incentive Protection Reauthorization Act (S. 933) which would reinstate the tax benefit that expired in 2010 and raise the previous $360 cap to $600 through the end of the 2013 tax year.  He also discussed the 1099 versus W-2 issue and reported on his attendance at the Idaho Conference the previous week.   

Nominating Committee   Dave Jones reported that the recommended slate for 2013 would be as follows:  
President – Roy Palmer

1st Vice President – Don Trotter

2nd Vice President – Darrell King

Director Position 1 – Bob Reeves (Immediate Past President)

Additionally, positions 2 and 3 will be open.   Director Marcum plans to seek re-election to Position #2 and Don Thompson from North Bend is planning to apply for Director Position #3.
Bylaws Committee   Don Trotter noted that there were two policies pertaining to Joint Conference but since there will no longer be a “joint” Conference, those policies should be revisited at the January meeting. He also advised that the revisions be delayed until sixty days after the current Conference to ensure that policies are in place for this Conference.  Recommendations were as follows:

· Policy 136 relating to Conference Committee:  Committee recommends revising to reference the Oregon Fire Service Conference rather than the Joint Conference.   (EXHIBIT B)
· Policy 143 relating to Joint Conference:  Committee recommends voiding this policy.  (EXHIBIT C)
Dennis Rogers suggested that the name “Oregon Fire Service Conference” be selected for future Conferences.
 MOTION:  Moved by Roy Palmer and seconded by Darrell King to officially adopt the name “Oregon Fire Service Conference” for future Conferences.   Motion passed.

Adjourn

There was no further business and the meeting was adjourned at 3:46 p.m.

 Memo

To: OFDDA Board

From: Bob Reeves

Date: October 23, 2012

Subject:  GFSPC

The Governor’s Fire Service Policy Council met on October 23, 2012 at the SMFO.  

Jim Walker gave the Executive Directors Report for the State Fire Marshal. Jim reported that the Petroleum Load Fee was moved to $5.00 by temporally rule. This still has to go before the next Legislation Session. The State Fire Marshal’s Office is being divided into three departments. They are currently 16 positions. The Urban Search and Rescue unit that has been operated under a grant is being eliminated and the equipment will still be located a Clackamas Fire, Salem Fire, and Eugene Fire.

Chair Keller will send a letter to the Governor to increase the FIPT rate asking the he include it in his budget. The letter also includes amending the fireworks law, increasing the Petroleum Load Fee, and revising the administrative rules for the Hazardous Substance Possession Fees.

The issue was discussed regarding Fire Department cutting Fire Prevention Programs. After much discussion it was agreed to bring this item back for our next meeting.

Mariana Ruiz –Temple gave a report on a Mutual Aid Project (See attached).

Next meeting: January 22, 2013
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DUTIES OF JOINT ANNUAL CONFERENCE COMMITTEE
1.0
PURPOSE

To maintain a joint committee with the OFCA for The purpose of ensuring that OFDDA/OFCA this Policy is to ensure that conference needs are met and the conference pro​grams are meaningful.

2.0
SCOPE

This Policy applies to the Joint Conference Committee of the OFDDA. all persons directly or indirectly associated with the Oregon Fire District Directors Association.

3.0
GENERAL PROVISIONS

3.1
The OFDDA members of the Joint Annual Conference Committee shall consist of the following persons:



3.1.1

Chair - First Vice President or alternate, appointed by the President if First Vice President is unable to represent OFDDA.



3.1.2

Second Vice President



3.1.3

One or two board members appointed by President



3.1.4.

President



3.1.5

Executive Director/Designee


3.2
Committee Duties



3.2.1

Committee will consider all requests re​ceived from organizations interested in host​ing a confer​ence to determine if adequate facilities are avail​able to meet the criteria established for hosting a conference.  The Committee will then make a report to the Board of Directors on their findings.



3.2.21

Committee shall plan activities and develop a budget de​velop​ment and plan activities so the conference will be finan​cial​ly sound.



3.2.3

Committee shall be responsible for en​forcement of the conference agreement and shall submit income/expense reconciliation to the Board of Directors and OFCA within 60 days follow​ing the close of the conference.



3.2.4 2   
The Committee shall develop criteria to use in de​termining conference sites for suitability and recommend locations to the Board of Directors for a final decision. 



3.2.53

The Committee will determine the educational program and special events to be presented at the conferenc​es.  As part of this process, the committee should solicit input from other fire service organizations to help address common needs.



3.2.64

Expenses incurred by Committee members in the ful​fillment of these

duties are paid for out of the Conference Committee budget. unless they are paid by the committee members district.  



3.2.7

Notify the Board President, and OFCA President in writing, of all committee meetings at least 30 days in advance.
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Policy on Joint Conferences

I.
Purpose

The purpose of this policy is to identify the membership and clarify the decision 
process and authority of the OFDDA and OFCA Joint Conference Committee with respect to the annual Joint Conference.

II.
Scope

This policy applies to the co-chairs, committee members and staff of the Joint Conference Committee.

III.
General Provisions
A.
It shall be the policy of the OFDDA and the OFCA to appoint co-chairs of the Joint Conference Committee.  One co-chair shall be designated as Conference Chair based on alternating between the OFDDA and the OFCA co-chairs on an annual basis.

B.
The co-chairs shall appoint, with the approval of their respective Association presidents, the members of the Joint Conference Committee.

C.
The staff of the Joint Conference Committee shall be the Executive Director(s) of the Associations and other staff as he or she may designate.

D.
Expenditures of funds may be authorized only by either of the co-chairs and the Executive Director.  All contracts and other obligations relating to 
the joint conference and outside vendors or companies and facilities shall be executed only with the approval of the Executive Director.

E.
Joint Conference Committee members shall be reimbursed for out-of-pocket expenses from the revenue of the Joint Conference upon authorization of the Joint Conference Committee and the Executive Director.  All other expenses such as mileage, meals or lodging shall be authorized as allowed by the policies of the OFDDA and the OFCA and charged to the expenses of the Joint Conference Committee.

F.
A budget shall be established for each conference and submitted to the Board of Directors of the OFDDA and the OFCA.
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